
 
 

Proposed road discontinuance in Poowong 
 

Council will commence the statutory procedures by calling for submissions for the proposed road 

discontinuance of an unused part of Gardner Lane, Poowong and sell the land from the road to the 

adjoining land owner. 

 

The proposal is to allow for the safe unloading/loading of cattle within the boundary of the abattoir 

operations.  

 

The adjoining land owner engaged engineers to design turning plates for heavy vehicle movement 

along Gardner Lane, which confirms the proposed discontinuance will not prevent the continuation 

of Gardner Lane if it was required to be open to public traffic in the future. 

 

Public submissions will be invited in accordance with Section 223 of the Local Government Act 

1989 and a letter of the proposed road discontinuance will be sent to adjoining landowners. 
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